
Deputy Premier 

Queensland 
Government 

Minister for Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning 
and Minister for Trade and Investment 

Our ref: MC16/3554 

Your ref: 10.4 Petitions 

13 SEP 2016 

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

Dear Mr Lafe fl 1-i I, 

Level 12 Executive Building 

100 George Street 
PO Box 15009 City East 

Queensland 4002 Australia 

Telephone +61 7 3719 7100 
Email deputy.premier@ministerial.qld.gov.au 

ABN 90 856 020 239 

Thank you for your letter of 22 August 2016 about Petition No. 2620-16; 2569-16 and 2621-16 
lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 17 August 2016 about the Vegetation Management 
(Reinstatement) and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2016 (the Reinstatement Bill). 

The Reinstatement Bill was debated by Parliament on 18 August 2016 and the proposed 
amendments under the Reinstatement Bill were not passed by Parliament. The government 
will continue to push for laws that strike the right balance between protecting the Great Barrier 
Reef and limiting carbon emissions, and the long-term viability of the agricultural sector. 

In achieving this balance, the government is intent on ensuring there are appropriate means of 
delivering agricultural development opportunities and productivity improvements that will 
support investment and jobs in northern Queensland. 

If you require further information, I encourage you to contact Ms Helen Spencer, Director, 
Department of Natural Resources and Mines on 3199 8234 or by email at 
helen. spencer@dnrm .qld. gov. au. 

You s sincerely 

.. 

JAC IE TR 0 MP 
DEP TY PREMIER 
Minister for Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning 
and Minister for Trade and Investment 


